MINUTES SELECTMEN'S MEETING WORK SESSION June 27, 2022

The Campton Board of Selectmen met at 1:30 pm on Monday, June 20, 2022. Chair Sharon Davis, Selectman Craig Engel, and Selectman Mort Donahue were present. Also present were Campton Town Administrator Corey Davenport, and Natasha Egger, Minutes Recorder.

Call to Order: Chair Davis called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm. There were no public attendees. The Board reviewed manifests, Signed Permits, and Warrants.

Campton CIP Joint Meeting Discussion Update

The Thornton Selectmen are asking to change the transfer station manager position to part-time to get the opening filled. The Campton Selectmen agreed to revise the position for the time being; however, it is the goal of the Campton Selectmen to keep that position full-time. The Campton Selectmen will be provided with quarterly reports of the time spent by the part-time Transfer Station Manager. The Board agrees that there will be no volunteers at the Transfer Station based on the Town of Thornton's decision. Chair Donahue made a motion to approve a part-time position for the Transfer Station Manager, for up to one year. Selectman Engel second. The Board voted all in favor.

Corey will send out a letter to Thornton explaining that The Board did accept the proposal for up to one year but if this part-time Transfer Station Manager does not work out, The Board will not approve another part-time Manager.

Paving Bids

The Board reviewed the paving bids. Corey stated that there were three bids total.

Bryant Paving- Came in at \$84,360.00 for Livermore Road and \$59,052.00 for Marden Drive for a total of \$143,412.00.

GMI Paving- Came in at \$48,219.30 for Livermore Road and \$50,936.50 for Marden Drive for a total of \$99,155.80.

<u>Pike Industries</u>- Came in at \$67,949.20 for Livermore Road and \$47,848.00 for Marden Drive for a total of \$115,797.20.

Chair Davis proposed to make a motion to accept the GMI bid, Selectman Donahue moved, Selectman Engel, seconded the motion and the Board voted all in favor. Corey will make a formal announcement to the public at the next BOS meeting on July 11th.

Other Discussions

The Town Clerk/ Tax Collector, Hannah Joyce provided a list of tax agreements to the Board. The Board
asked Corey to send out letters to those that are on that list that are behind on their agreements. This
list will be discussed in the next BOS Non-Public Meeting.

Selectman Davis adjourned the meeting at 1:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Natasha Egger Minutes Recorder